Board Minutes October 16, 2023
San Angelo Dynamic Downtown Lions Club
P.O. Box 1401   •   San Angelo, TX 76902   •   P: (830) 703-9296
Attendees: 	PDG Keith Perrine, Joe Guerra, Theresa Cain, Otilia Sanchez, Sue Myers, Dwayne Welch, Paul Stipanovic, Dick Agee, Judy Agee, Laurel Scott, Josh Glaze, Terry Jeffries, Brandon Archer

Called to order at 12:00 pm
Lion Dwayne led in prayer.

September minutes were approved. 
October Finance4s were approved.

PDG Keith is checking on about $100 outstanding for the Golf Tourney.
PDG Keith completed the thank you letters to sponsors.

Theresa gave an update on the Trunk and Treat. 100 Hot Dogs and a small bag of Chips have been added and the board approved an additional $100 tom cover the cost.

The board elected to drop out of the Chamber membership due to lack of support and save $400/year.

The board approved a 2nd Blessing Box located in Grape Creek. Will be installed next month.

PDG Keith discussed 2 Lions Splash Pads, Builder has money to start the first splash pad in north Angelo and we will help raise the money for the next Splash Pad in South Angelo, if the other clubs in Angelo agree to help. LCI president advised she would fund $50,000 for the rear and forward facing Lion emblem for the ground. After discussion, the board approved the project. This project requires ALL local clubs to proceed.

PDG Keith advised we need a 1st and 2nd Vice next year and asked to board to solicit qualified applicants.

1st Vice Joe spoke on the Christmas basket and hoped to get more than the 75 last year. No budget amount or date to load the baskets were discussed.

1ST Vice Joe discussed a few projects he would like for next year.

PDG Keith advised that Riverside no longer hosts events and Bentwood would charge over $3600 for the Christmas party. PDG Keith advised that we could have the party at his club house and have the meal for about $1200. The board approved to have the party at the club house.

PDG Keith advised the November board meeting would be held at the Alvie Cole Ranch. Coach Fox and his daughter would provide the meal. 

District meeting will be at the Harris Avenue Baptist Church on January 12-13. A v$300 donation will be made to the church and we should clear about $1000 for hosting.

Centennial Banner and Pictures were approved to be LOANED to the Lions Museum.   


Meeting closed at 12:55
Richard Agee - Secretary


